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A Tradition of Excellence 

Today, Thursday the 16th of December will be the last day for students for 2021!  Year 1-6 students return in 2022 
on Tuesday the 1st of February.  Our 2022 Kindergarten children will attend for their Best Start Assessments as 
scheduled.  On Thursday 3rd February and Friday 4th February Kindergarten students will start school at 
9.30am and finish their day at 2.30pm.  From Monday 7th February, normal school times will apply to 
Kindergarten children. 

Our Year 6 farewell Dinner was held on Tuesday 
night and it was a real red carpet event! 

Students and teachers enjoyed a fabulous night 
together to celebrate finishing their primary 

school years.  There were plenty of stories from 
years gone by and a real buzz of excitement 
about what the future holds for this amazing 

group of students. 
 

Well done to all our Year 6 students.  It truly has 
been a pleasure watching you grow through the 
years!  Goodbye and all the best in High School! 
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From our Principal 

Dymock’s Book Bank—Grafton Public School has been successful in applying to be part of the 
Dymock’s Book Bank.  This amazing program supports children in Years 3–6 from priority primary 
schools throughout Australia.  Students select a brand-new book each term (four per year), every year, 
for at least three years.  Students are encouraged to share their books with their classmates and take 
the books home to keep, at the end of every term.  The students choose their books from a carefully 
curated list, which enables them to choose books they are interested in, which engages them with 
their learning.  Students in grades 2-5 will select their first two books before the end of the year in 
order to receive a book at the beginning of 2022.  There are 14 schools running Book Bank programs 
around Australia and Grafton Public School is excited to join this program in 2022. 

 

 
 
 
 
Mary St School Crossing Supervisor—We are very excited to announce in 2022 there will be a School 
Crossing Supervisor at the Mary St crossing every morning and afternoon.  Safety at this crossing has 
been a major concern for staff and our P&C and we are extremely grateful to have been successful in 
our latest application.  Our local Clarence member, Chris Gulaptis MP visited our school last week to 
make the announcement and meet some of our students. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
Mary St Kiss and Drop Zone 
Over the summer holidays the CVC will be constructing a Kiss and Drop Zone in Mary Street.  More 
information about this and how it will operate will be sent out to parents when this is completed.  A 
huge thank you to Mr Howard Avery, our P&C and the CVC for this positive improvement of road safety 
around our school 
 
Presentation Day 
Last Tuesday we held our annual Presentation Day assembly at The Saraton Theatre where we 
celebrated numerous academic and sporting successes and recognised the improvements and 
personal growth that many of our students have made.  We also acknowledged our graduating Year 6 
students and welcomed our new Leadership Team for 2022.  I’d personally like to congratulate all our 
award recipients. 
 
Last Week of the School Year 
This week is the last week of school for the 2021 school year and it has been a busy week!  On Monday 
the students enjoyed their Green Level reward, our Year 6 students celebrated their Year 6 Farewell on 
Tuesday night, School reports went home with students on Wednesday and then today, Thursday 16th 
December will officially be the last day for all students.  
 
Our students have been amazingly resilient this year and have adapted to all the changes throughout 
the year. I hope all our students and their families have a safe and happy holiday season and the staff 
at GPS look forward to seeing our students in the new year. I wish all of our Year 6 students every 
success at their various High Schools next year. 

Michelle McDonagh 
Principal 



This week our 2021 and 2022 student leadership team shared a morning tea with senior executive and 
shared their best experiences as leaders and their ideas of changes that could be made in the future. 
Our youth have great ideas and our future is in safe hands!  

Recently 5TE participated in a project to make something from recycled materials.  Oscar made a 
Thong-a-Phone and generously donated it to our Support Unit for the children to play with at break 
times.  Oscar kindly demonstrated how to play it and it was a hit with the students. 

Presentation Day 

Last week we held our annual Presentation Day at the Saraton Theatre.  We were so proud to present 
students with a range of awards and announce our 2022 school leadership team.  Pictured below are 
just some of our very deserved students, Ashleigh Bulmer (DUX), Chase Chapman (Gold), Matthew 
Hoade (Gold) and Naithanial Lasker (Gold).  More pictures are available on our facebook page. 

We are extremely proud of all the sustainability initiatives at 

Grafton Public School and excited to win the schools award 

again in 2021.  Bike Bus, vegetable gardens, composting, worm 

farms, recycling, bread tags for wheelchairs, bike mechanics. 

Thank you to Mr Avery for submitting our application and 

implementing some of these initiatives.  



Our students have enjoyed a range of end of year activities.  Our newly crowned Jacaranda Queen 
even popped in to visit our kindergarten students while enjoying their Teddy Bears Picnic! 

The children of Grafton Public School exemplified the Christmas spirit by 'gifting' bikes to friends who 
didn't have a bike.  Mr Avery busied himself by overhauling and restoring all the bikes before giving 
them to their very surprised and excited new owners.  That's what friends are for. 

GPS has a great team of people behind the scenes that do 
amazing things to support our staff and students.  Just some 
we would like to mention are our wonderful canteen ladies, 
volunteers and school cleaners .  We thank and appreciate 
our P & C team who turn up to meetings and among other 
things, work together to organise fundraisers that provide 
valuable resources for our school and students.  We thank 
our groundsman who is always on hand to fix things and 

keep our playgrounds looking amazing. 
You are all appreciated and we are grateful! 





Community Notices 
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Community Notices 

Lovable larrikin Ginger Meggs turns 100 this year.  

Come along to the National Cartoon Gallery in 
Coffs Harbour and be entertained by his antics. 
 
This is a wonderful exhibition to introduce the 
younger generation to an Australian icon. 

There'll also be some fun activities for the kids. 
 
Exhibition opens 10 December 2021 to 28 February 
2022.   
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